
RESOLUTION 

Authorizing Realignment of Miner Street 

June 29, 2020 

 

The following resolution is hereby adopted at a special meeting of the Board of Trustees of the 

Village of Canton, St. Lawrence County, New York, held on the 29th day of June 2020, to wit:  

 WHEREAS, on a portion of Miner Street in the Village of Canton, which lies between Clark 

Street and the Miner Street bridge, there exists a curve in the road at or near the entrance to the Appleton 

Arena. A realignment of this curve is being considered, which would help to enhance the safety of 

vehicular, bicycle, and pedestrian traffic in the area. The proposed realignment is described by the 

drawing attached hereto as Exhibit “A”; and  

 WHEREAS, St. Lawrence University is the owner of the property on each side of the aforesaid 

portion of Miner Street, and has expressed its willingness to cooperate with the Village’s realignment 

proposal; 

 NOW, THEREFORE, it is hereby  

RESOLVED, that the portion of Miner Street located between Clark Street and the Miner Street 

bridge shall be realigned to reduce the existing curve in the road in accord with the drawing attached 

hereto as Exhibit “A”; and it is further 

RESOLVED, that to accommodate the aforesaid plan, the Village Mayor is authorized to accept a 

deed from St. Lawrence University, conveying to the Village property necessary and sufficient for 

location and construction of the realigned road, and in exchange to convey by deed to St. Lawrence 

University that portion of the existing road which, following the street’s realignment, will no longer be 

needed for vehicular traffic. The exact descriptions of the said conveyances shall be determined by legal 

counsel. 

The question of the adoption of the foregoing resolution was put to a vote as follows: 

Mayor Michael Dalton  VOTING     

Trustee Carol Pynchon  VOTING     



Trustee Elizabeth Larrabee  VOTING     

Trustee Anna Sorensen  VOTING     

Trustee Klaus Proemm  VOTING     

The foregoing Resolution was voted upon and approved by the Board of Trustees of the Village 

of Canton, New York on the 29th day of June 2020. 

Date: ______________    __________________________________ 

Sally Noble, Village Clerk 

 

 

 


